Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

11-16-1978

Newsbulletin vol. 6, no. 10 [sic]

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 6, no. 10 [sic]" (1978). Newsbulletin. 152. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/152

Rights Statement

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).



Newsbulletin Salve Regina The Newport College

Newport, Rhode Island 02840 (401) 847-6650 Ext. 223

Published for the Newport College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Information, Extension 223.

Deadline date for notices: Tuesday, NOON time.

Vol. 6, No. 10

November 16, 1978



1978 UNITED WAY'S BIGGEST YEAR



TO: Members of the College Community

FROM: Sister Lucille McKillop

President

Jim Kaull, Vice Chairman of Salve Regina College's United Way Campaign, informs me that for the fifth consecutive year we have surpassed all previous years, and our increased participation is almost 90%.

I am happy to tell you that we have not only maintained our position as a caring institution, but also have made a significant impact on others who see that our College has made a commitment to the handicapped and underprivileged in this state.

I am sincerely grateful to all of you who have, in any way, contributed to this year's appeal, and I am particularly grateful to the solicitors whose perseverance has made this our finest year.

Thank you.

PEACE AND JUSTICE SYMPOSIUM, 1978

Mr. Frank Getlein is the next symposium speaker. He will address the topic: 'Human Society: Hope for the Future,' Mr. Getlein is currently the Washington correspondent for Commonweal Magazine, with a regular column entitled 'Washington Report.' He is also Department Chief of Staff of the U.S. House of Representatives Committee on Banking, and the author of many books.

The talk is scheduled for Tuesday, November 28, 1978, at 7:30 p.m. in O'Hare Academic Center. All classes after 7 p.m. will be cancelled that evening.

THE NEWPORT COLLEGE - SALVE REGINA CALENDAR NOVEMBER 16 - 23, 1978

Thursday 16		
Prayer Meeting	Ochre Court	6:30 - 7:30 p.m.
Friday 17		
Graduate Council Meeting	State Dining Room	3:30 p. m.
Women's Basketball vs.Quinebaug	Away	7:30 p. m.
Com. College		
Men's Basketball Tournament	Away	9 . m.
Hellenic College		
Saturday 18		
Men's Basketball Tournament	Away	1
Danie Journal Tournament	Away	l p. m.
Sunday 19		
Women's Basketball vs. Roger		7 p. m.
Williams College		o production of the
Monday 20		
Salve vs. Bristol Community College	Newport Boys Club	Women: 6 p.m.
		Men: 8 p.m.
Tuesday 21		
"Education Via Radio"	WADK	0.05 10.00 -
Sister Augustine SanSouci	(1540)	9:05 - 10:00 a. m.
Mary Ann Gillman	(1010)	
Wednesday 22		
Dorms Close		10 a.m.
Thursday 99	The second secon	
Thursday 23	HAPPY THANKSGIVING	

Liturgy: Ochre Court, Saturday 5 p.m.; Sunday, 11:15 a.m.; Weekdays: Monday -Wednesday 6:45 a.m. and noon.

No liturgy at noon Thursday, November 23 and Friday, November 24.

PLACEMENT OFFICE ANNOUNCEMENTS

Career Planning Seminars

Attention Seniors (Juniors, too)! The Career Planning and Placement Office will be conducting a series of four workshops in November and December to help you prepare for entering the work world. Topics will cover writing resumes, preparing for interviews, and assessing your strengths and liabilities. Find out what you need to know about getting started in your chosen career area. Sign up in the Placement Office, Room 121, O'Hare.

<u>Freshmen</u> where are you headed? What will you major in? Sister M. Marjorie Walsh will be offering an interest inventory test to help you know better the answers to these questions. Sign up in the Placement Office. The first one will be given Monday, November 20.

Recruiters on Campus

Recruiters are starting their recruiting season early at Salve this year. Mrs. Geri Moreland will be here Wednesday, November 29, to interview seniors interested in going to Yale-New Haven Hospital. Mr. William Nadeau from Prudential Insurance Company will interview those people considering a career in insurance on December 5. Sign up sheets are posted on the Placement Office Bulletin Board in O'Hare. Watch for announcements of more recruiters coming soon.

STATE GOVERNMENT INTERNSHIPS

The Rhode Island State Government Internship Commission again is offering internships in state government for 1979. The program will run from the beginning of February through May. Application forms may be obtained by contacting Dr. Robert J. McKenna. Forms are available from the faculty secretary, Mrs. Sheehan, or from the secretary at the College and Community Relations Office, extension 285.

The deadline for submission of these forms is November 21.

GOVERNMENT INTERNSHIPS: SENATOR PELL AND CONGRESSMAN BEARD

The Pell and Beard internships will be offered again in 1979. Students from Salve Regina College will be able to participate in these internships early in March. Any student interested in going to Washington as an intern should contact Dr. Robert J. McKenna to obtain the necessary forms and any further information. Forms are available from the faculty secretary, Mrs. Sheehan, or from the secretary at the College and Community Relations Office, extension 285. Forms should be returned to Dr. McKenna not later than December 8, 1978.

CONGRATULATIONS!

Miss Mary Elizabeth Brucher, Mrs. Alice (Burke) Capodilupo, Miss Karen Novak, Miss Donna Tourtellot, Miss Roberta Williams have passed the National Registry Exam, and are now entitled to use MT(ASCP) to designate their position.

All five students are members of Class of 1978. Therefore, we have 100% for our record in this registry exam.

FACULTY NEGOTIATING TEAM

The Faculty Senate recently formed a Faculty Negotiating Team. The members are: Charles Cooke, Michael Dasovich, Catherine Graziano, Elaine Mayer, Jesse McCoy, and Patricia Murray. Full-time faculty members are encouraged to make suggestions and recommendations to the group.

FACULTY NEWS

Sister Prudence Croke, Assistant Professor of Religious Studies, participated in the Second Conference on the Ordination of Women held in Baltimore, MD, November 10-12, 1978. The theme of the conference was "New Women, New Church, New Priesthood." Conference participants seek participation and recognition of women at every level of church activity including full participation in the sacramental rites of the Church. They work for the ordination of those qualified women who do priestly ministry, have been properly educated, and have been called forth by God and by the people whom they serve.

Katharine Ostrander recently presided at an all-day Conference of New England Women in Social Work Practice and Education which she was instrumental in planning.

Stephanie Muri of the Social Work Program was also present at the conference which was held at RIC and included women from New Hampshire, Massachusetts, Connecticut and Rhode Island.

November 15-19 Ms. Ostrander will be in Seattle at a meeting of the National Committee on Women's Issues of the National Association of Social Workers to which she was recently appointed.

WOMAN'S ROLE IN SOCIETY

Recently the Woman's Role in Society Class has had two distinguished speakers on separate occasions. Brother Michael Reynolds spoke of the role of women in Ethopian society where he devoted 16 years of his life, and John Nanyaro traced the role of a woman from birth to death in the Meru tribe in his native Tanzania. The students appreciated very much both of these first-hand accounts.

"EDUCATION VIA RADIO"

Sister Augustine SanSouci, Coordinator for R. N. students, and Miss Mary Ann Gillman an R. N. student will discuss "New Trends in Nursing" on Salve's "Education via Radio" broadcast, Tuesday, November 21, 1978 from 9:05 to 10:00 a.m.

"Justice in the Sacco & Vanzetti Case" scheduled for Tuesday, November 21 at 4:15 p.m. has been cancelled.

ATTENTION ALL STUDENTS!

The new College Catalog and Student Information Handbooks have been mailed to all students who have completed the procedure for Admissions to the College. If you did not receive this material, the Office of the Registrar does not have your current address. Registration materials for the Spring Semester will be mailed to the addresses currently available. Please call the Office of the Registrar if you have recently changed your address and/or did not receive a catalog or student information handbook.

STUDENT INFORMATION SHEETS

All students taking courses at the College should have a completed Student Information Sheet on file in the Office of the Registrar. This information is used by the College for purposes of research and news releases. If you have not completed this sheet, one needs to be completed prior to registration for second semester. Please come to the Office of the Registrar or request one by phone as soon as possible!

B. B. C. SERIES

Members of the College Community are welcome to attend the BBC broadcast in Mercy Hall, Room 207.

Sundays - 6 p.m. Mondays - 10:00 p.m.

November 19 - There is No God But God November 20 - Rome, Leeds and the Desert November 26 - Rome, Leeds and the Desert November 27 - The Land of the Disappearing Buddha (Zen Buddhism)

THE NEWPORT COLLEGE - SALVE REGINA COLLEGE LIBRARY

November 21 - 9 a.m. - 10 p.m.

November 22 - 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

November 23 - 26 - CLOSED - THANKSGIVING RECESS

THE NEWPORT COLLEGE -SALVE REGINA CALENDAR NOVEMBER 16 - 23, 1978

Thursday 16		
Prayer Meeting	Ochre Court	6:30 - 7:30 p.m.
F-: 1 15		
Friday 17 Graduate Council Meeting	State Dining Room	2-20 n m
	State Dining Room	3:30 p. m.
Women's Basketball vs.Quinebaug Com. College	Away	7:30 p.m.
Men's Basketball Tournament	Away	9 .m.
Hellenic College		
Gatarrilary 10		
Saturday 18		
Men's Basketball Tournament	Away	1 p. m.
Sunday 19		
Women's Basketball vs. Roger		7 p.m.
Williams College		note at all as modit
Monday 20		
Salve vs. Bristol Community College	Newport Boys Club	Women: 6 p.m.
		Men: 8 p.m.
Tuesday 21		
"Education Via Radio"	WADK	9:05 - 10:00 a.m.
Sister Augustine SanSouci	(1540)	
Mary Ann Gillman		
Wednesday 22		
Dorms Close		10 a.m.
Thursday 23	HAPPY THANKSGIVING	

Liturgy: Ochre Court, Saturday 5 p.m.; Sunday, 11:15 a.m.; Weekdays: Monday - Wednesday 6:45 a.m. and noon.

No liturgy at noon Thursday, November 23 and Friday, November 24.